College of Micronesia – FSM
Committee (Working Group) Minutes Reporting Form
	Committee or Working Group:
	Management Team Meeting


	Date: June 12, 2013
	Time: 9:00 a.m.
	Location: Dean’s Conference Rm.
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	Members Present/Absent:

	Title/Representative

Name

Present

Absent

Reasons 

Acting Dean
Grill Jack
X

Instructional Coordinator
Maria Dison
X

Stud. Serv. Coordinator
Jeffrey Arnold
X
ETS Program Director
Rita Harris-Hadley
X

UB Program Dir.
Diaz Joseph 
X
GEAR UP Prog. Director
Morgan Jonas
X
PSBDC Coordinator
Herman Semes
X
CRE Coordinator Rep.
Alpenster Henry
X
Fiscal Officer
Twyla Poll
X
IT Specialist
Cooper Etse
X
Maintenance Specialist
Bruno Barnabas
X
Personnel/Recorder
Maureen Mendiola
X
SBA Officers



	Additional Attendees:
	


	Agenda/Major Topics of Discussion:

	1. Approval of Minutes
2. Information Sharing

3. Acting Dean’s Update
4. Adjournment


	Discussion of Agenda/Information Sharing:

	Acting Dean Grilly Jack thanked everyone for coming especially the TRIO programs for taking the time out from their busy schedule to attend this meeting. 

Minutes for May 15th meeting were moved for adoption by SSC and seconded by GU Director. Thus May 15th minutes were unanimously approved and adopted. 

Information Sharing:

Information Technology:

· Changed from T1 line to ADSL Business Elite and keep the T1 line for emails, SIS, and VOIP.
· Start upgrading computers to 2013 program.
· Cleaning of computers in Computer Lab 11 and 12.

***Suggestion if the Summer 2013 tags can now be used for Fall 2013 semester and make it as a new requirement. IC asked if there are any turnover computers available to be used for the new hires.

Upward Bound Program:

· Request IT that UB students must have ID cards.

· UB is in the process of working on the resident summer bridge program.

· Out of 24 students, 22 enrolled at the summer bridge program, 1 at National Campus, and 1 participated in the close up program in Washington, DC.
· 15 UB students graduated from COM-FSM with different field of interest.
· Seniors parents met on May 10th regarding COMET results, summer bridge program, and college requirements.

· UB is in the process of working with HRO on how to compensate their staff working during the weekends.

· UB Director was invited as a keynote speaker at the Palikir Elementary school graduation.

· Met with VPIA and AVPSS to consider and let Summer Bridge students take college courses in the summer.

Educational Talent Search Program:

· 39 ETSP seniors enrolled for Summer 2013.
· Director and staff attended elementary graduation around the island. 168 8th graders and 120 seniors graduated.

· 15 ETSP students were selected to join UB non-residential summer program. ETSP and UB joined hands together and met with students’ parents to explain the summer program.

· ETSP is in the process of recruiting drop out students for 3-weeks of Summer Camp. Summer Camp will be a character building workshops filled with quest speakers, field trips, and motivational activities. The objective is to encourage these students to go back and re-enter into school. 
· ETS received grant notification communication from the Program Officer. Official grant notification is an electronic copy, new procedure requires going through G5 (Grant Management) online to get access. Grant notification specifies the 5.23% decrease in funding.  
GEAR UP Program:

· GEAR UP registered 161 9th graders for the Summer Camp program with 3 sessions. Summer Camp scheduled to start on June 13 to July 26, 2013 at PICS. Recruited 18 teachers. DOE approved GEAR UP’s request for 5 classrooms for instruction sessions and the cafeteria for students to have their lunch. 
· GEAR UP is in the process of registering and revising their grant.
Discussions were made in regards to Pohnpei DOE as they did not take into serious consideration of accommodating the TRIO program needs as it has a big impact and beneficial to the state of Pohnpei.
CES/Land Grant:

· Currently enrolled (5) internship students for the summer and they are assigned to agents to work with different communities.

· CRE Coordinator Engly Ioanis is on leave attending church activities.

Instructional:

· Main focus for this month is final grades submitted from instructors. Happy to report that grades were improved compared to previous years. The down size in few classes resulted from many withdrawals made which ended up with 8-10 students in each class. IC is working with Student Services on this issue and will work with faculty on how to improve.

· Fall 2013 semester schedule is already done. Unfortunately the two classes with the most withdrawals this semester are not included.
· A lot of ACE students passed.

· TSP not being clear on the registration process. All students have to report or must see their advisors or IC for advisement on program requirements and class availability.
· IC further explained that academic advisors are mostly FT faculty and they have limited time so she advised that students work closely with her.
· Plan to purchase computer stands for the new hires. Her concern is why classrooms and office furniture comes from the instructional budget?

Personnel:

· Reported new hires are: Menoleen Jacob (GEAR UP Education Specialist) and Branson Kohper (Student Services Aide). 
· Received news from HRO that recommendations for (3) security guards and (5) custodians were approved and they will assume their post on June 17th.
Students Services:

· 211 students enrollment for Summer 2013.

· Early registration is next month, July 1-5, 2013.

· Yoneko Kanichy just graduated with her bachelors’ degree and now she’s back to work.

· Follow up on Rensleen Joel’s acting compensation.

· Maureen is designated to compile activities for the campus SY 2013-2014.

· SSC will take leave starting June 17th to July 12th.

Business Office/Bookstore:

· $100 is collected from car wash activities; $10 from employee’s allotment for the Endowment Fund; $579 for facility rental; and cash power usage of $4,101. $20,000 remaining in utility.

· 84% collection for Spring enrollment revenue. 

Acting Dean’s Update:

· How we can increase our contributions to the Endowment Fund, will work with Twyla.
· Assessment plan to coincide with our budget development, start looking at 2015 activities.

· PC is the center of the Career and Technical Education program that oversee non-credit courses.

· Clarification that only managerial and professional staff can take acting capacity whenever the Campus Dean or head of divisions is away on vacation or attend off-island meetings.
· Continue to encourage faculty and staff to conserve power.

· Acting Dean will be away on business trip from June 16-28, 2013, to visit state campuses regarding technical issues. All documents required of his signature will be forwarded to VPIA.

· Clarification on funerals for employee of the college. The college is willing to put up coffin, flower, 1 uhmw, and do a memorial service and also put up food or monetary donation for immediate family members like spouse, parents, children, and grandchildren. 
Miscellaneous:
· UB Director thanked everyone for all the assistance extended during the academic year. There will be a meeting this Friday, June 14th to all UB parents.
· ACD continued to encourage all to actively participate and contribute to the standing committee meetings.

Meeting was adjourned at 11:00 a.m.


	


	Comments/Upcoming Meeting Date & Time/Etc.:

	


	Handouts/Documents Referenced:

	· 


	College Web Site Link:

	· 


	Prepared by:
	Maureen Mendiola
	Date Distributed:
	7/02/13


	Approval of Minutes Process & Responses:

	


	Submitted by:
	
	Date Submitted:
	


	Summary Decisions/Recommendations/Action Steps/Motions with Timeline & Responsibilities:

	 

	Action by President:

	Item #
	Approved
	Disapproved
	Approved with conditions
	Comments

	
	
	
	
	


Page 1 of 5

